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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
It’s MINI FAIR this Friday!  Please come along to Bonville’s Mini 
Fair being held between 12:30-3pm.  There will be plenty for all 
ages.  Don’t forget to purchase tokens from the office. 
 
Last Tuesday, members of the South Coffs Rotary Club visited 
Bonville school and took part in a joint tree/flower planting day. The 
tree/flower planting was a way of fostering strong partnerships with 
a great community organisation and to say a huge thank you to 
Rotary for the wonderful support they have provided Bonville 
Public School. Over the last couple of years members of the P&C 
have worked tirelessly assisting Rotary at the annual Bookfest.  As 
a result, Rotary donated large sums of money to Bonville Public 
School so that identified school projects could be built.  During the 
tree planting it was wonderful to see Bonville students interact in 
conversation with Rotary members.  Feedback from a number of 
Rotarians reinforced the fact that Bonville kids are great, respectful 
and well mannered.  The new outdoor learning area now has a 
beautiful flower bed and will incorporate a shaded area.  Eventually 
we hope to complete the project with a small stage for children to 
perform, sit and play on.  We look forward to the new sports shed 
and pathways which will make sporting equipment more accessible 
and secure for many years.  Thanks South Coffs Rotary!  
 
The final 2015 Kindergarten Orientation Day will be held tomorrow 
from 9:30-11:00am.  Thank you Mrs Hunter, Mrs Clydesdale and 
Mrs Murray for the exceptional job you have all done to ensure the 
kindergarten orientation days have been a success. 
 
This year the Bonville’s Got Talent show will include 
auditioning.  Students wishing to participate in the 
Bonville’s Got Talent will need to be ready to audition in 
front of their own class from Monday next week.  Each 
class will select 3 finalists to compete in the talent show 
on Monday 15th December. 
 
Extra music and band tuition will occur on Tuesday 9th 
December in preparation for this year’s Presentation 
Assembly.  All students will be required to bring their 
instruments to school on this day. 
  
Bouquet of flowers 
Thank you Naomi for ensuring the South Coffs Rotarians 
were well fed during the tree planting day.  Thank you 
Trevor Quick!  Trevor has worked in the back ground 
organising the Bunnings BBQ. 
 
SRC fundraising $1 a scoop ice-creams this Thursday at 
recess. 
 

Christmas Raffle will be DRAWN NEXT WEEK 
Please support the Christmas Raffle.  There are plenty 
of great prizes.  Ticket books went home last week.  If 
you require another book of tickets please see Trish in 

the office. 

School Mini Fair 
This year’s Mini Fair will be held THIS FRIDAY 5th 
December from 12:30pm.  Students will require 
tokens to purchase items and/or to take part in an 
activity.  Tokens are available for purchase from the office for 
$10 per sheet (excluding sausage sizzle).  Further tokens for 
activities only will be available on the fair day. 
 
Toormina High School News 
Students attending the Toormina High School orientation days will 
be required to organise their own transport 
arrangements.  Please note.  Students will not be 
supervised by Bonville staff. 

• November 27- Year 6 into 7 2015 Parent 
Information Evening 

• December 3 – Year 6 into 7 2015 Orientation Day  
• December 10- 2015 7 Blue Orientation Day (Bonville’s 

Presentation Assembly day) 
 
It’s Market Afternoon 
Anyone wishing to bring produce to a Market 
Afternoon at school on Friday 12th December 
is most welcome!  The market will commence 
at 2:45pm.  This could be a great opportunity 
for families to purchase fresh produce at 
reasonable prices whilst supporting local families. 
 
Christmas Carols 
This year’s Bonville PS’s Christmas Carols 
will be held on Monday 15th December.  
There will be a sausage sizzle and drinks 
available from 5:00pm.  The Carols will take 
place in the large COLA (covered outdoor 
learning area) on the top playground.  Santa 
will arrive around 6:00pm followed by 
Carols.  PLEASE BRING A CHAIR. 
 
2015 PSSA (Public School Sports Association) SPORTS  
Each year students in Year 4 and 
5 are surveyed as to which PSSA 
sport they would like to 
participate in for the following 
year.  This assists the school in 
determining which sports to 
nominate for the PSSA 
Knockouts.  As a result Bonville 
PS has nominated to take part in 
the AFL, Boys Cricket, Boys 
Football (soccer), Netball, Boys 
Touch and Girls Touch.  As is always the case, students will also 
have the opportunity to ‘trial’ for all other PSSA sports including 
golf, basketball, hockey, rugby, rugby league, softball and tennis at 
a District, Zone and Regional level.  If you have any questions 
please contact Mr Hepi. 
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More Rotary Visit News 
Many hands make light work…. 
All Year 5 and 6 students worked alongside South Coffs Rotary to 
plant out the new flower bed and plant fruit trees throughout the 
playground.  A number of students also assisted Naomi and Mr 
McCartney with the BBQ and the delivering of steak sandwiches 
and cold drinks to the Rotarians.  Outstanding job everyone! 
 

 

 
Are you looking for Christmas stocking fillers? 
Please consider stationery for school including lead 
pencils, coloured pencils, textas, rulers, 
sharpeners, a geometry set for (Yr 5/6), thesaurus 
and dictionary (Yr 5/6) etc… 
 
 
 
 
 

Bunnings BBQ 
Thank you to the staff and parents who 
assisted with the Bunnings BBQ last 
Saturday.  Your support is always welcomed and certainly valued.  
A special thanks to Megan and Naomi for all their work ensuring 
the BBQ was well stocked and ready for a day of action.  $1200 
was raised to go towards programs to support your children. 
 
5Ps Planning for School Improvement 
A reminder that parents are encouraged and welcome to attend the 
next planning day being held on Monday 15th December from 1pm. 
 
Class 4/5  
Students from Class 4/5 have been busy preparing circuits as an 
activity for the Min Fair. 

 
 
 
Small school, big family, great results! 
Enjoy your week! 
 
Michael Hepi 
Principal       
 
Advertise with us!  Please contact the office on 66534250 for further details. 
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What’s On This Term! 
Tuesday 

2.12 
Wednesday 

3.12 
Thursday 

4.12 
Friday 
5.12 

Monday 
8.12 

Swim 
Scheme 
 
Final Kinder 
Orientation 
 
 

Swim 
Scheme 
 
Year 6 
Toormina 
High 
Orientation 
Day  
 
Pre-school 
Leadership 
Program 

Swim 
Scheme  
 
Band/Music  
 
$1 a 
scoop 
ice-
cream 

Swim 
Scheme 
 
School Mini 
Fair 12:30-
2:30pm 

Bonville’s 
Got Talent 
(Class 
auditions) 
 

Tuesday 
9.12 

Wednesday 
10.12 

Thursday 
11.12 

Friday  
12.12 

Monday 
15.12 

Extra 
Music/Band 
Tuition 

Presentation 
Assembly 
9:30am 

Preschool 
Leadership 
Program 
Band/Music  
 
$1 a 
scoop 
ice-
cream 

Year 6 Fun 
Day – 
Sawtell 
Beach 
(private 
transport) 

Bonville’s 
Got Talent 
11:30am – 
12:30pm 
 
5P Planning 
meeting (All 
parents 
welcome) 1-
3pm 
 
Bonville PS 
Xmas Carols 
6:00pm 

Tuesday 
16.12 

Wednesday 
17.12 

Thursday 
18.12 

Friday  
19.12 

 

Year 6 
Farewell BIG 

Club 

Picnic Day 
Last day 
students 

Staff 
Development 

Day 

Staff 
Development 

Day 

HOLIDAYS 


